
Albina Rotary Club Hybrid Meeting  27 April, 2022 

Members Present:  Becky Black, Mark Cooksey, Margie Davidson, Don Jones, Byron Kellar, 
Frances Moore, Lisa Pickert, Kathryn Weber  

Guests:  Laura Helmer, David Nichols, Yolanda Dozier 

President Lisa opened our meeting at 5:07 P.M. by highlighting Rotary work against human 
trafficking.  On 27 September, Dana Clark, our district’s leader in this area, will be training local 
hospitality workers on how to recognize and report suspicious activities.  Would anyone in our 
club be interested in joining Dana’s task force? 

MINUTES: The minutes of our 13 April meeting were approved as written.  (Byron, Margie) 

PROGRAM (available as a recording!)  
David and Laura showed us a video about Shelter Box, an international organization 

started by Rotarians in Cornwall, England.  It is now independent but still affiliated with Rotary.  
David is a Shelter Box response team member who has worked in 9 countries; Lora was a 
regional Shelter Box Ambassador in 2021. 
 Since 2001, 230 Shelter Box missions have assisted 1½ million people in 100 countries 
after disasters (2/3 have been flooding).  Their boxes contain sturdy tents, hygiene and cooking 
equipment and a package of useful basic tools that enable people to improve their situation.  
Our club foundation has donated $4,500 to Shelter Box. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

• We can bring donated items for our Rotary Assembly raffle basket to the Neil Kelly 
office.  Remember:  Travel in Oregon or to the beach.  Make yours something you’d be 
tempted to bid on! 

• Apparently, it is difficult to sign up for the Rotary day at Habitat for Humanity.  Lisa 
recommended just going to one of the six sites listed on the Habitat web page.  They’ll 
find an appropriate job for you. 

• Jenn is checking to see if Good in the Hood would welcome us as volunteer helpers 
instead of having a booth.  We could build relationships and acquaint people with our 
Rotary during the day. 

• The members present unanimously approved the following officers for the 2022-2023 
Rotary year: 

o Club President—Jennifer Harbick 
o Club Treasurer—Lisa Pickert 
o Club Secretary—Erin Thomas, starting in August (Frances Moore in July) 
o Foundation President—Byron Kellar 
o Foundation Treasurer—Mark Cooksey (his last time!) 
o Foundation Secretary—Frances Moore 
o Foundation Members-at-Large—Don Jones, Erica Popick (room for two more) 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

• Cyra Sadow is no longer in charge of the Airways Science organization and we are 
unable to contact her. 

• Margie asked if we plan to celebrate the changing of officers in July, as we have done in 
the past.  We will discuss this at our next meeting. 



 

The meeting closed at 5:57 P.M. with Byron leading the 4-Way Test.   

Our next Hybrid meeting will be at 5:00 P.M. on 11 May. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Frances Moore, Secretary 
 
 
Upcoming events: 

• 30 April  --District Habitat for Humanity Day 

• 14 May  --Trash pickup.  Meets at 8:30 at Neil Kelly Parking lot. 

• 19-22 May  --District Assembly/Training at Seaside Convention Center 
 


